
 

 

     DEVAL L. PATRICK DANIEL O’CONNELL 
                 GOVERNOR  SECRETARY OF HOUSING AND 
  ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
     
     TIMOTHY P. MURRAY  DANIEL C. CRANE 
         LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR  DIRECTOR 
 
  NONNIE S. BURNES 
              COMMISSIONER OF INSURANCE 
    
 

Property & Casualty Insurance 
Filing Guidance Notice  2008 - C 

  
TO: Insurance Companies Soliciting, Negotiating, Selling or Servicing Private Passenger 

Motor Vehicle Policies in Massachusetts  
 
FROM: Kevin P. Beagan, Director, State Rating Bureau 
 
DATE: July 15, 2008 
 
RE: Submitting Private Passenger Motor Vehicle Rate Filings in Massachusetts 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
This Filing Guidance Notice reminds all advisory organizations and insurance companies that the 
filing requirements of 211 CMR 79.00 apply to all private passenger motor vehicle insurance 
rate filings and such filings are required to be sent to the Division of Insurance (“Division”) and 
the Attorney General..   
 
Although the Division noted in Filing Guidance Notice 2008-B that companies may submit filing 
materials via SERFF (System for Electronic Rate and Form Filing), that notice does not 
supersede the requirement to submit paper copies.  As described in 211 CMR 79.06(3), private 
passenger motor vehicle insurance rate filings are to be submitted to the Division of Insurance in 
triplicate, with one copy unstapled or unbound, and one copy of such filings is to be submitted 
simultaneously to the Office of the Attorney General. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this Filing Guidance Notice, please contact Kevin Beagan at 
(617) 521-7323 or Edward Charbonnier at (617) 521-7481. 
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